GRINSHILL VILLAGE HALL
MINUTES OF MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD AT THE INN AT GRINSHILL

 WEDNESDAY 8 JUNE 2016 

In Attendance: Suzanne Dolphin (Chair), Ian Driscoll (Secretary), Leeann Hazel (Booking Clerk), Melanie Foley (Treasurer), Suzanne Smith (Parish Council Rep), Tish Weston, Hannah Alexander, Marie Barber, Chris Page.
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.


Apologies were received from Christine Roberts, Annie Wycherley, and Caroline 
Jones.
2.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETINGS HELD ON 13TH APRIL & 
14TH JANUARY 2016


The minutes of both meetings were approved by the Committee, and signed by the 
Chairman.
3.
MATTERS ARISING


There were no matters arising from the meeting held on 14th January.

With regard to the meeting held on 13th April, the Chairman reported on the great 
success of the 'Big Breakfast' event, and had raised approximately £200 each for 
the Village Hall and the Dogs Home. She thanked everyone for their help in 
making this such a successful event.


She also reminded everyone of the two forthcoming events. On 22nd June the Craft 
Magpies night will take place, and on 23rd June, the Village Hall will be the local 
Polling Station for the EU Referendum. 
4. 
PARISH COUNCIL PROPOSED IT INSTALLATION AT THE HALL.

SD had been corresponding with Graham Bould (Clerk to the Parish Council) 
over this matter. He had been invited to this meeting but was unable to attend. He 
had asked for further information on the Hall finances and the Lease. Members 
were unsure of the relevance of the Lease to this matter.

After a general discussion, it was decided that our original decision made at a 
previous meeting remained our position, i.e. the installation of internet access 
could be beneficial to the Hall, but the costs need to be underwritten by the PC to 
avoid it becoming a drain on the Hall's already limited resources. 

Action: It was agreed SD would continue to pursue a meeting with Graham 
Bould/PC, and together with ID, would attend the forthcoming PC Meeting.
5. 
QUEEN'S BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS.

It was the confirmed that the current arrangements are as follows:

Friday night Grinshill: A cricket and rounders match to be held at the cricket 
ground starting at 6pm. The bar to be run by Friends of Clive School.

Sunday afternoon Clive: Starting at 3pm, various events centred on the Village 
Hall and adjoining Renshaw's Field. HA is providing scones for the afternoon 
teas, and Grinshill VH will receive half of the proceeds.
6. 
FUTURE EVENTS.

There was a general discussion on possible future events that include some 
previously suggested, and other new ones. It was agreed we needed to keep the 
momentum by planning events in advance, with the suggestion we ought to be 
thinking now about the period through to the end of this year. It was also agreed 
that each event would have a lead person, with others helping and supporting that 
person.

Art Exhibition:  This was proposed by MB, with the idea that the Hall is paid to 
host an exhibition. It was also suggested that could be linked with a local wine 
producer, and make it more of an 'event'. This received support for all the 
Committee, and it was agreed MB would take the lead and investigate further, and 
report back to us.

August Bank Holiday Cream Teas: Following the success of last year's event, 
this will take place again on Monday 29th August. Lead person HA.

Octoberfest: It was proposed that this should take place on Saturday 8th October. 
Lead person LH.


Inter Village Quiz: This should take place sometime in November. As the current 
holders of the trophy, it was agreed we would host it again using a similar format 
(including Fish & Chip suppers). We would also ask Rob Haarhoff to act as 
MC/Quizmaster for the night. ID to take the lead on this event.

Big Breakfast: It was also suggested that this successful event could be repeated 
later in the year.
7. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

ID reminded the meeting he needed to return the Premises Licence to the 
Shropshire Council together with a cheque for £10.50 to change the name on the 
licence following the resignation of Mike Roocroft.
8. 
DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING.

It was agreed the next meeting would be held at 7.30 on Wednesday 20th July 
at The Manor House.

MF gave her apologises for this meeting.
